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The result of the Voters’ Meeting 

on May 6th was 87-14 in favor or 

the Capital Campaign by LCEF. 

Thank you to all who attended the 

meeting and for voting. 

Our next Voters’ Meeting will be 

on Sunday, June 24th, at 11:30 am. 

Welcome New Members! 
 

Bob and Diane Chamberlain 
Cora Cisco 
Arnie Hauck 
Gary and Terri Kunath 
Pat Mayer 
John and Kathleen Mayerhofer 
Judie Mueller 
Linda Russin 
Alan and Joyce Scott 

FINANCIAL PEACE UNIVERSITY 
What if you knew where all of your money was going each 
month? What if you were debt-free, investing and making 
wise spending decisions? With Dave Ramsey’s class, 
Financial Peace University, you CAN take control of your 
money and start planning for your future.  
Trinity will be offering this class this fall. Details to follow. 



 2 

 

 

Therefore do not be ashamed of the testimony about our Lord, nor of me his prisoner, but share 

in suffering for the gospel by the power of God,  who saved us and called us to a holy 

calling, not because of our works but because of his own purpose and grace, which he gave us 

in Christ Jesus before the ages began, and which now has been manifested through the 

appearing of our Savior Christ Jesus, who abolished death and brought life and immortality to 

light through the gospel.  2 Timothy 1:8-10  

I remember growing up and hearing my dad complain about having to pay taxes, the problems with the 

government, the weather, and how the church wanted him to give more money. One day, I became an adult 

and I complained about taxes, problems with the government, the weather, and work (I didn’t complain about 

giving at church because I wasn’t attending church when I was younger). Complaining becomes a way of life 

only because it’s so easy to pass it on to your children. Complaining chokes and smothers the Spirit that you 

received from baptism so that you don’t follow the Lord. Complaining is a serious and life-threatening issue, 

spiritual and physical.  

In the above text it tells us that we are called to a holy life, not a complaining one, because of God’s purpose 

and grace for us, not because we did anything to deserve it. Think about it, we really haven’t given much of 

anything without some hesitation or grumbling and when we’re asked to dig deeper the deeper our complaint. 

Whereas Jesus gave and gave and gave and gave without hesitation. Jesus gave orders; he gave authority to 

heal and cast out demons; he gave loaves and fish to hungry people; he gave permission; he gave blessings; he 

gave time for repentance; he gave his body and his life; he gave his flesh and blood. 

Our Father gave us the universe; the moon and the stars; the planet earth; oceans and lakes; land; fish; animals; 

all people; air; the seasons; food; and everything to support this body and life. And what have we given? Our 

Lord still cares for us and still wants his Church to preach and teach, to baptize, and catechize Christ crucified. 

It is an imperative, to share the message of the Good News of Jesus Christ with all people no matter what their 

response is. The joy that we have, the forgiveness that we receive, and the life-everlasting that awaits us gives 

us the Spirit-filled motivation to stop complaining and start praising our Lord for His grace and mercy.  

Ask the Lord to relieve your burdens and the handicaps that are holding you back from receiving more than 

you could ever imagine. And take hold of the life that God called you to have, one that is holy and set apart 

from the world, and pass that on to your children and grandchildren. Looking forward to the future of Christ’s 

church at Trinity praise be to God in the highest.  

In the Love of Christ, 

Pastor Robert Hoffman 

A Call Committee has been formed for a new Preschool Director. 

If anyone in the congregation has a name they would like to submit, please send to Ken Ladage @ 
JKLadage@yahoo.com 

Call Committee 
Ken Ladage (Chair)  Pastor Hoffman  Bridgid Furmanek   
Lou Ann Jensen  Bill Eisenmenger  Marlene Luedke 

mailto:JKLadage@yahoo.com
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Regular worship Times 
Worship    Saturdays at 5:30 pm and Sundays at  8:00 am and 10:30 am 
Holy Communion   2nd, 4th and 5th Sundays (please note: there will not be communion on  
     June 9 or 10) 
Adult Education Hour  Sundays at 9:15 am 
Family Sunday School  Sundays at 9:15 am 
 

weekly  

Brown Bag Lunch & Bible Study Thursdays at 11:45 am (will not meet on 6/7) 
 

Throughout the Month 
Quilters Group   2nd and 3rd Mondays at 9:30 am  - 6/11 and 6/18  
Roving Readers Book Review 3rd Friday of the month - 6/15 (offsite) 
Men’s Network   2nd and 4th Saturdays of the month - 6/9 and 6/23 
Missions Meeting   Wednesday 6/13 
Ladies Lunch Group   4th Wednesday of the month  at 11:30 pm- 6/27 (offsite) 
Elders Meeting   Thursday 6/21 
Board of Ministry Directors Mtg. Thursday 6/14 at 6:30 pm 
 

Special Events 
Oktoberfest Planning Mtg.  Tuesday, 6/12 at 6:30 pm 
Voters’ Meeting   Sunday, 6/24 at 11:30 am 

Trinity’s Photo Directory is Going Online! 
The last time Trinity published a photo directory was in 2015. Since then, families have changed, kids have grown and 
God has blessed us with many new members. In addition, we now have multiple phone numbers and emails and these 
seem to be ever changing. Creating an up-to-date online photo directory is a step toward helping us all to connect with 
each other and to get to know each other better, while keeping everyone’s information accurate and up-to-date. 
 
Benefits include: 
 Free! It won’t cost members a dime. 
 Your information is safe and secure. A login ID and password will be 

required to access directory. 
 24/7 access from any smart phone, tablet, laptop or desktop 

computer. 
 High quality PDF available for those who would like to print a copy of 

the directory. 
 Families and individuals can upload their own photo for the directory. 
 

We will begin by transferring the current directory into the online one and 
then begin uploading photos. An email will be sent out with information 
to create your ID and password and instructions on how to upload your 
photo (if you do not have a photo, we will have a time set up to take 
photos). 
  



 4 

 

June Altar Guild Pat Marsh and Joan Cushing 

June 2 & 3 5:30pm 8:00 am 10:30 am 

ELDERS Rich Mueller Bruce Krich Keith Bereolos 

USHERS Carol Colby John Varga Niko Bereolos 

READERS  Gerhard Pilz Bridgid Furmanek 

GREETERS Roger & Betty Orkfritz 
Randall & Kristina Johnson, 

Cheryl Ward 
Ron & Lou Anne Panning 

COUNTERS   Pat Krebs & Ingrid Kiss 

MEDIA TECH  Solomon Post Josh Rolnicki 

June 9 & 10 5:30pm 8:00 am 10:30 am 

ELDERS Rick Payne Tim Mahnke Rich Mueller 

USHERS Joan Cushing Ken Mundt Norm & TJ Fossmeyer 

READERS  Tara Nelson Bev Eisenmenger 

GREETERS Joan Cushing Beverly Kujala Jason & Jennifer Rolnicki 

COUNTERS   Pat Krebs, Ceil Rieker 

MEDIA TECH  Solomon Post Niko Bereolos 

June 16 & 17 5:30pm 8:00 am 10:30 am 

ELDERS Bruce Krich Jason Rolnicki Rick Payne 

USHERS Carol Colby John Varga Donovan Johnson 

READERS  Larry Melman Danielle Bahn 

GREETERS Eric & Ceil Rieker Ken & Delores Mundt Mary & Phil Post 

COUNTERS   Pat Krebs, Roger & Betty Orkfritz 

MEDIA TECH  Solomon Post Mike Finger 

June 23 & 24 C 5:30pm 8:00 am 10:30 am 

ELDERS Tim Mahnke Keith Bereolos Dale Schoenrock 

USHERS Joan Cushing Roger Orkfritz & Ken Racine Ron Panning & Diane Schoenrock 

READERS  Jan Dennis Jean Moreau 

GREETERS Pr. Paul & Karren Krause Bill & Bev Eisenmenger Ed & Jan Dennis 

COUNTERS   
Pat Krebs, Cheryl Ward,  

 Marilee Payne 

MEDIA TECH  Solomon Post Jamie Rolnicki 

June 30 & July 1 C 5:30pm 8:00 am 10:30 am 

ELDERS Keith Bereolos Rich Mueller Tim Mahnke 

USHERS Roger Orkfritz Norm & TJ Fossmeyer Niko Bereolos & Donovan Johnson 

READERS  Gerhard Pilz Bridgid Furmanek 

GREETERS Volunteer Needed Ron & Lou Ann Jensen Don & Connie Garrison 

COUNTERS   Pat Krebs & Ingrid Kiss 

MEDIA TECH  Solomon Post Josh Rolnicki 

 

To all elders, ushers, readers, greeters, counters, media techs and 
altar guild workers  - please let the church office and/or schedulers 
know what dates you will be out of town/on vacation during the 
upcoming summer months. Thank you! 
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SUMMER VACATION!  The school year has flown by and we can’t believe it is time for 
summer vacation. Thank you to our Trinity friends for all of your prayers, help and 
donations during this school year. Our theme this year was Philippians 2:15b – “shine like 
stars”. You are shining stars to our students and families. 

THANK YOU to Pastor  and TLC’s teachers and staff for all of the love, time, and 
energy you have given to our preschoolers and parents. Working with young children is 
exhilarating and exhausting, but it is also extremely rewarding as we witness their growth 
and development. The Holy Spirit is truly alive and busy at TLC as the children greet Jesus 
in the hallway each morning, share the news about Jesus in our community, bring their 
prayer requests to worship times, and joyfully sing their praises to God during chapel time. We are especially 
thankful for Pastor and all of his puppet friends who visited with the children during chapel times.  

SPASH CANYON (Vacation Bible School) – June 11 – 15. We are still looking for group leaders (adult and 
youth helpers). We have 66 students registered so far!! Come join the fun – all week or just a couple of days 
during the week. You will have fun and what a great opportunity to show Huntley’s kids how God is with them 
“on life’s wild adventure!”. 

25 YEARS – Did you know that TLC will be celebrating 25 years of blessings during the 2018-2019 school 
year?! Watch the bulletin and newsletters for monthly activities to celebrate this special occasion. Our first event 
will be the TLC float in this year’s Memorial Day parade. Just think, this vibrant ministry all started from an idea 
at a Bible study 25 years ago. Proverbs 16:3 describes the TLC ministry, “commit your work to the Lord, and 
your plans will be established.” Happy birthday, TLC Preschool! 

TLC’S LOVE GARDEN – Have you noticed the beautiful garden by the TLC entryway? This garden is being 
created as a loving tribute to our friend, Pam Kahl. Pam loved children and faithfully served God through her 
work at TLC Preschool. Because Pam also loved her flowers so much, we decided to build and dedicate this 
garden in her memory. The preschool children, former students, and friends of Pam of decorated beautiful rocks 
that have been placed in the garden. We would like to thank Marilee and Rick Payne, LouAnne Panning, Missy 
Erath, and Shelly Isenhart for the work they have done in designing and planting this garden. 

Take a few minutes to stop by the garden, enjoy the flowers and see all of the beautiful rocks that have been 
added to the garden. You are welcome to add a rock. Painted rocks have to be sealed before setting into the 
garden. You can leave your painted rock in the TLC office and we will seal it for you. 

Vicky Piller  

TLC Preschool 
A Mission of Trinity Lutheran Church 

“Shine like stars in the universe” Philippians 2:15b 

Thank you Vicky for all your 

love and service to TLC 

Preschool and to Trinity! 

We will miss you! 

THANK YOU so much for  the 

delicious lunch, hugs, prayers and 

good wishes at my last worship 

service with my Trinity family. I 

will miss you and especially the 

TLC ministry. May God continue to 

bless Trinity and TLC Preschool.    

Vicky Piller 
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Baptized at Trinity United into the Family of Faith through the Washing and the Word. 

Baptized on Saturday, May 19 at 5:30 pm, Miles Wayne Kahl, son of Brett and 

Ashley Kahl. Miles’ sponsors are Katie Nana and Tony DeMaria. 

 

Baptized on Sunday, May 20 at 8:00 am, Elias James Lesniewski, son of John and 

Becky Lesniewski. Elias’ sponsors are Donovan and Louise Johnson. 

 

Baptized on Sunday, May 27th at 10:30 am, Adalynn Benedetta and Roselynn 

Marianna Velmont, daughters of Jeremy and Krista Velmont. Adalynn and 

Roselynn’s sponsors are Don and Pat Jarva. 

 

“May the Holy Spirit strengthen them in Christ and cause them to grow in the  

grace and knowledge of their Savior.” 

“If you have any encouragement from being united 

with Christ, if any comfort from his love, if any 

fellowship with the Spirit, if any tenderness and 

compassion, then make my joy complete by being 

like-minded, having the same love, being one in 

spirit and purpose. ... Each of you should look not 

only to your own interests, but also to the interests 

of others.” (Philippians 2:1-2, 4) 

Saturday morning blues always burden me with 

doubts. I often think the tasks ahead of me are 

insurmountable. The list of household chores grows 

longer as I consider the many tasks that need to be 

accomplished in one short day. But the May 19th 

Bible verse above, taken from Portals of Prayer, 

gave me the zeal I often lack. God encourages us in 

difficult times. 

Reconciling the bank account is on the weekend list. 

Now that Trinity has approved a capital campaign to 

raise the funds for a building expansion, I wonder 

how my family can give more. I worry about not 

having enough money to pay for everything. And no 

doubt most American families struggle to make ends 

meet. We all have mortgages, college tuition 

payments, car loans, home maintenance, health care 

premiums, expensive medicines, dental bills, and 

other expenses. Many families have more bills than 

money available. Is this the year we finally get our 

financial house in order?  

This fall Trinity is offering a Financial Peace 

University class. As someone who faces financial 

challenges, I look forward to attending this program. 

“… Make my joy complete by being like-minded, 

having the same love, being one in spirit and 

purpose.”  

United in faith we can build a better Trinity 

Lutheran Church! God desires joyous giving. I strive 

to mend my ways so my first fruits are given to 

Him. I realize how difficult this is going to be for 

me, and yet, I know that I’m not alone; I’m never 

alone. 

“Be still, and know I am God.” (Psalm 46:10) 

Bridgid Furmanek, Secretary 

 

 

The Board of Ministry Director’s current meeting 

minutes are posted on the bulletin board. All past 

minutes are compiled in a binder and published on 

Trinity’s website. If you have trouble locating the 

minutes, please ask for assistance. Because meeting 

minutes require approval by the entire Board, they 

are not available immediately after a scheduled 

meeting. To observe new policy changes as they 

happen, please attend a Board of Ministry 

Director’s Meeting. We most sincerely welcome 

members of the congregation to observe and ask 

questions. The next meeting is scheduled for 

Thursday, June 14, at 6:30 pm. 

Note cards are available for you to write down any 

questions or concerns you may have for the board. 

They can be filled out and placed in the wooden box 

by the bulletin board. The board will review all 
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Breanna Westberg, Natalia Furmanek, Abby 
DeVries, TJ Fossmeyer, Ryan McNamara, Nate 
Sneed, Ariana Bereolos, Gina St. Marie, Addy 
Schiltz, Katrina Bredlau and Grace McNamara 

Not pictured - Jamie Rolnicki 

 

 

 

 

On April 29th, twelve of our youth confirmed their faith.  These young people completed two years of study with Pastor 
Hoffman, prepared their personal Statements of Faith, chose their Confirmation verses and publicly affirmed their 
baptisms.  In this newsletter, we will get to know some of them... 

Ariana Bereolos  Ariana lives at home with her brother, Niko, her mom, Joy, and dad, Keith and their two dogs.  Her 
favorite school subject is math, because she finds it to be challenging.  After school she is involved with track & field and 
dance.  In fact, she thinks she may like to be either a professional dancer or dance teacher someday.  When asked how she 
might like to serve at Trinity in the future, Ariana says she would like to be more involved in fundraisers and charity events. 

TJ Fossmeyer  TJ lives in Huntley with his parents, Krissy & Norm and younger brother, Ben.   TJ's favorite school subject is 
history and he is a percussionist in the Marlowe Middle School band. In his free time, he enjoys playing basketball.  Next 
year he will be joining the Huntley HS marching band.  TJ thinks he might like to be a pilot or a politician someday.  TJ 
enjoys helping out at Trinity events and would like to serve as an usher in the future. 

Natalia Furmanek  Natalia lives with her brother, Ian, and parents, Chris & Bridgid.  Her favorite class at school is English 
and she enjoys participating in band.  She, too, will be joining the high school marching band next year.  Someday Natalia 
would like to be a city planner.  Currently, she is a member of our bell choir and she would like to continue in the future. 

Ryan McNamara  Ryan's family includes his sister, Dana, and parents Austin & LeeAnn.  At school, he enjoys history/social 
studies and after school he likes baseball and relaxing.  He thinks he would like to be a construction or computer engineer 
someday.  Ryan likes attending services at Trinity and helping out where needed and would like to continue to do so in the 
future. 

Jamie Rolnicki  Jamie has a brother, Josh, parents, Jason & Jennifer, and a dog named Nemo.  Her favorite school subject is 
math and she likes to stay after school for Homework Club so she can get her homework done every day.  She thinks she 
might like to study dermatology/cosmetology someday and work in a make-up department.  She would like to continue 
serving as Media Tech and greeter here at Trinity. 

Gina St. Marie  Gina's family includes her mom, dad, step-dad, older sister and little brother.  She enjoys hanging out with 
friends after school and at school enjoys history class.  Someday she would like to be a model and start her own make-up 
line.  She used to play softball on a travel team and she has a fat bunny!  Gina would like to volunteer more with special 
breakfasts and dinners here at Trinity. 

Breanna Westberg  Breanna lives with her younger sister, Bella, who does competitive dance, and her parents, JR and 
Janet, who own a restaurant.  She is proud of her Dad's service in the US Air Force.  At school she enjoys math and literacy 
and after school she was on the Marlowe Middle School Poms team.  Bre thinks she would like to be a storm chaser or 
marine biologist when she grows up.  She enjoys helping out at church breakfasts & dinners and would like to continue, 
she would also be willing to help with ushering occasionally. 

More to follow next month! 
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Children of the heav'nly Father 

Safely in His bosom gather; 
Nestling bird nor star in heaven 
Such a refuge e'er was given. 

 

God His own doth tend and nourish; 
In His holy courts they flourish, 

From all evil things He spares them; 
In His mighty arms He bears them. 

 

Neither life nor death shall ever 
From the Lord His children sever; 
Unto them His grace He showeth 

And their sorrows all He knoweth. 
 

Though He giveth or He taketh, 
God His children ne'er forsaketh; 

His the loving purpose solely 
To preserve them pure and holy. 

Children of the Heavenly Father (LSB 725) 
 

GOD'S KIDS!  Our heavenly Father created, knows and loves each and every one of His 
children! He is our refuge, protecting us in His mighty arms, defending us and tending to all our 
needs. “All this He does out of fatherly, divine goodness and mercy, without any merit or 
worthiness in me.”  I think you will agree that “for all this it is my duty to thank and praise, serve 
and obey Him.”  What a relationship with our heavenly Father!  Happy Father's Day!  Happy 
celebrating the grace-filled life of being one of God's kids! 
 

THANK YOU! Many thanks for the music ministry of the Celebration Ringers, Voices in 
Praise, instrumentalists, and the children who have generously given their time and talents to edify 
our worship with the sounds of music!  Although the rehearsal season has ended God's song does 
not!  With that in mind, see me if you have a song to ring, sing, or play this summer.  And, think 
about joining us in the fall.  It's fun and definitely a way to thank, praise, serve, and obey Him!   

SPLASH CANYON 

“God’s Promise on Life’s Wild Ride”  

Who’s ready for this year’s VBS wild ride!? June 11 – 15, 8:30 am – 11:45 am.  

We already have 81 children registered and now we need adult and youth 

helpers to work with our VBS students. Thank you so much!  Sign-up in the 

narthex or at https://vbsmate.com/TrinityHuntleyIL 

 

CALLED TO GLORY  “Because I live you shall live also.” 

Former Trinity Member, Adele Roberts, was called to her eternal home on May 22, 2018. The funeral was held 

at Trinity on Sunday, May 27, 2018. 

“May the peace of God, which passes all understanding, keep the hearts and minds of her family in His grace.” 

https://vbsmate.com/TrinityHuntleyIL
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Reta Stohs 

These are exciting days for the LWML (Lutheran Women in Mission) as we 
prayerfully embrace several changes. Many of these changes were announced at the 
Spring Rally meeting held on Saturday, April 21st at Zion, McHenry. On July 1st, 
Trinity will be part of the newly formed zone 4, which will include - St. Johns, 
Algonquin; Holy Cross, Cary; Immanuel, Crystal Lake; St. Johns, Island Lake; Prince 
of Peace, Crystal Lake; Trinity, Huntley; Fellowship of Faith, McHenry; Zion, 
McHenry; St. Johns, Woodstock; and St. Pauls, Harvard.   

Our first meeting with the new Zone will be at Zion McHenry at the Fall 
Rally.  Trinity ladies will be asked to co-hostess this event and perhaps to provide 
items for breakfast.  The date, along with other details, is TBA. 

Please do not forget the Mite collection on the first Sunday of each month. As you place your Mites in the 
collection, please pray for all our missions which are listed on the LWML bulletin board. 

We are still collecting used eye-glasses, frames, sunglasses and cases for overseas missions and used postage 
stamps which are sold to raise money for missions. Place your items in the buckets under the mail slots at church.    

Lutheran Women in Mission (LWML) is the official women's auxiliary of the Lutheran Church Missouri Synod. All confirmed 
women in the church are considered members. There are no dues but we do attempt to use our talents to reach the world with 
the compassion of Christ.   

          @LutheranWomensMissionaryLeagueNorthernIllinoisDistrict 

4TH ANNUAL OKTOBERFEST FUNDRAISER MEETING  Please join us 

June 12th @ 6:30 pm @ Trinity. All are welcome to join our committee. 

Contact Info. cwyerke65@att.net 

SIGN-UP  TO VOLUNTEER FOR OKTOBERFEST! Please consider 

volunteering for Oktoberfest 2018  (Festival dates August 24
th

 – 

26
th

).  Volunteers needed for setup, take down, games, check in, tickets, water/soft drink station, silent 

auction, and other various tasks.  Please pick up a volunteer sheet located in the Narthex, complete and 

drop in mailbox for Georgina Ozga-Dortch.  Contact Info.  Georgina.dortch@comcast.net  or call 847-

345-9702.    

THE SECOND ANNUAL SILENT AUCTION to be held in conjunction with Oktoberfest will soon be 
here.  (August 24th and 25th)  Here are some ideas of what we are looking for this year:  Gift Cards to 
restaurants, retail outlets, movie theaters.  Tickets to sporting events. Gift Baskets - pick a theme and fill 
it yourself or with a buddy or a group.  Some themes might be:  BBQ, Movie Night, Booze, Pet Lover, 
New Baby, Children's, Game Night.  If you prefer not to assemble one and would just like to donate 
items for a basket, my team would be happy to put one together for you.  

For all donated items, I need you to leave me a note with the following information attached:  Who it is 
from, approximate cost of item(s), list of items in the basket.   

Here are some helpful tips for you to use.  Shop at Menard's when they are having their 11% rebate 
sale.  (which is quite frequently)  Use the rebate checks to then purchase your item(s).  Shop at Kohl's 
and use your Kohl's Cash to purchase your item(s).  Take advantage of Target's extra gift cards for 
qualifying purchases, lastly, use your credit card points and shop with your earnings.  These are just a 
few ways that you could use to obtain your silent auction item(s) and it won't break the bank.  Check 
out "Pinterest" for some suggestions and pictures of some basket ideas.    

Items all need to be in new/unused condition.  The only exception to this would possibly be a sports 
collectable type item.  Silent Auctions are NOT the same as a Rummage Sale or Garage Sale. 

If you have any questions regarding the Silent Auction, please feel free to contact me, Kris Schultze at 
847/624-6756 or email me at dougill@sbcglobal.net       

mailto:cwyerke65@att.net
mailto:Georgina.dortch@comcast.net
mailto:dougill@sbcglobal.net
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Stewardship - Let's take a look at where we are at.   

Hello Trinity, previously I reported what Pastor Meador had told us about most Missouri Synod Churches, not 
really looking at stewardship, only paying the bills. He said most churches needed a stewardship 
transformation. He also said that there were few who understood, and were generous with all their gifts, such 
as, forgiveness, talents, time and money. They understand through scripture, that is what God expects them to 
do. They looked toward the future care of God's church. This was done for future generations, just as past 
generations have done for them.   

I would say that Trinity has begun its transformation. The church has recognized and analyzed the building 
situation. We put a plan together to work toward a solution to a wide variety of issues. Together we took tours 
and educated ourselves to what the issues are and the importance of them. Then, together we voted 
overwhelmingly to continue on. Putting faith first, but yet with the fear of the unknown. Putting God's word and 
expectations of us first, yet with anxiety of how we can make this happen. That's the key, we can 't make this 
happen, but God can. He has proven time and time again what can be accomplished when we have enough 
faith to begin. Just start, have faith in God, and pray. Let's let him show us what he has in store for us. 

We have already started, and I know there is a lot of hard work and soul searching ahead of us. For today, take 
joy and happiness that you are part of a church family that hears Gods word and  call, and we are beginning a 
new way to answer it. I believe Trinity is becoming one of those churches that Pastor Meador says "Get's It”. I 
am so excited to see what God has in store for Trinity. I know Noah could have never imagined what a massive 
and sophisticated ark he could build. Imagine what he felt like when he cut the first log, overwhelmed!  Trinity, 
this is our ark. Let's cut our first log. Let's see and be amazed at what God can do right here in Huntley Illinois, 
and we get to help. 

God Bless us all, keep praying, it's helping, 

Gary 

 

 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL TEACHERS 

ALTAR GUILD WORKERS See Missy Erath. 

USHERS NEEDED We are looking for volunteers to serve as ushers for Saturday evening and Sunday 

morning services. if you are available to be an usher, please contact Kris Schultze.  

OFFERING COUNTERS NEEDED If you are available to count the offering on Monday mornings, please 

contact Louise Johnson.  

VOLUNTEER DRIVERS NEEDED We are in need of more volunteer drivers to help give rides to church. 

Please contact Colleen Wilkins at 224-858-4423 for more information. 

COLLEGE SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATIONS Please pick up an application 

for one of three scholarships being offered by Trinity. There is one that is 

just for incoming freshmen and two for students presently enrolled in 

college.   

Turn in your application essay to the church office, or to any one of the 

Elders by June 31st. 



 1
1
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Delicious Pie Sale for Christ School Kenya - November 3rd, 2018 

Contact 
Church  (847) 669-5780 
Preschool (847) 669-5781 
Fax  (847) 669-5978 
Email               Office@TrinityHuntley.org  

Website        TrinityHuntley.org 
 

Pastor Hoffman (847) 857-8015 
Email PastorHoffman@TrinityHuntley.org 
 

Staff 
Rev. Robert A. Hoffman, Pastor 
Jamie DeLaCruz, Administrative 

Assistant 
Lana Gibbons, Organist & Music Director 

Elders 
Keith Bereolos 847-627-0151 

Bruce Krich  847-209-3164 

Tim Mahnke  847-669-2955 

Richard Mueller 847-515-3704 

Rick Payne  847-659-9086 

Jason Rolnicki 847-946-8325 

Dale Schoenrock 847-961-6599 

Gary Schultze  708-712-9672 
 

Board of Ministry Directors 
Nancy Dvorak 

Norm Fossmeyer 

Bridgid Furmanek 

Lou Ann Jensen 

Ken Ladage 

Larry Melman 

Chuck Yerke 

 

 

 

@TrinityLutheranHuntley 

Photos Needed For Website and Newsletter! If you have photos of church events, please send to 
office@trinityhuntley.com. 
 

Help Keep Church Records Up To Date If your contact information has changed or you are not 
receiving emails, please let the church office know. Call the church office at 847-669-5780 or email at 
office@trinityhuntley.org. 
 

Prayer Chain Trinity’s prayer chain is always available to pray for you and those you love. Jesus hears our 
petitions and He will answer according to His good and perfect will. With thanksgiving, we make our requests 
to Him. Call or email the church office. 
 

Hospital Visits Please contact the church office if you or a family member are, or are planning to be, in the 
hospital. You can be added to the prayer chain and/or a visit can be scheduled. Due to privacy laws, hospitals 
are no longer able to contact the church. 
 

Flower Chart The flower chart for 2018 is on the bulletin board above the tract rack in 
the Narthex. To place flowers at the altar for a special date, sign your name and occasion (if 
applicable) next to that date. The cost is $25. Altar flowers may be taken home after the last 
service (If more than one person has signed up, please just take one vase).  This is a great 
way to glorify God as you remember someone you love or celebrate a milestone! 
 

Electronic Giving Trinity offers two options, Joyful Response and Give+Church. Visit TrinityHuntley.org 
and click on the “Give” tab for more information, or contact the church office. 
 

Head over to Culver’s Restaurant of Huntley, Rt. 47, on ANY Saturday evening, ANY 
Sunday or ANY Wednesday and present your weekend bulletin when ordering and Culvers 
will donate 10% of your total order to Trinity. 
 

The Thursday Brown Bag Lunch and Bible Class All are welcome to join this study at any time! In 

June, they will be studying From One to Two, From Two to One, and Thus Says the Lord!. Please note, there 

will not be a study on June 7th. They meet at 11:45 a.m. and begin with BYO lunch.  Coffee is always served. 

Newsletter Deadline All 
content for the monthly 
newsletter is due on the third 
Monday of the previous 
month. Please email or drop 
content off to the church 
office. 
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Appleton, Wisconsin—Minneapolis, Minnesota—Thrivent.com—800-THRIVENT 
(800-847-4836) 

 

Church member Church member 

Appleton, Wisconsin— 

Minneapolis, Minnesota 

Proudly Serving the Huntley Community Since 1951 

 

James A. O’Connor 

Funeral Home & Cremation Services 

 

11603 E. Main St., P.O. Box 74  Huntley, Illinois 60142 

847/669-5111   Fax 847/669-5606 

(847) 515-8772 

10703 Dundee Road 

Huntley, IL 60142 

Funeral Directors/ 

Owners 

William Jorgen-

senCarol DeFiore 

A Caring Part of the Community 

Serving Huntley and 

Surrounding Communities 

 R & J Tree Service 
    John Goers 

PO Box 305 Huntley, IL 60142 

(847) 669-1307 

 

~ Free Estimates ~  

~ 24 Hour Emergency Service ~  

~ Fully Insured ~ Tree Trimming & Removal ~ 

~ Stump Grinding ~ Land Clearing ~ 
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 Birthdays                Anniversaries   
6/1  Debbie Nelson  
6/3  Natalia Furmanek  
6/5  Lauren Cardinal  
6/7  Richard Morrison  
6/8  Sheryl Ravagnie  
6/9  Laura Galik  
6/10 Evelyn Bicknese  
6/10 Hanna Wendes  
6/14  Daniel Zenaty  
6/15  Rebecca Dvorak  
6/15  Joyce Scott  
6/16  Wolfgang Reich  
6/16  Nate Sneed  
6/17  Easton Fiedler  
6/19  June Brown  
6/19  Becky Lesniewski  
6/20 Ben Post  
6/20 Joshua Thomas  
6/21  Aaron Bengtson  
6/21  Isabella Westberg  

6/22 Jacob Steinbach  
6/23 Cora Cisco  
6/23 Kristen Schroeder  
6/24 Pat Krebs  
6/24 Jessica Marsh  
6/26 Carol Colby  
6/26 Ruth Schaefer  
6/26 Daniel Siegrist  
6/28 Tim Mahnke  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

6/2  Marty & Helke Loughlin 
6/3  Diane & Kevin Bengtson 
6/3  Kyle & Laura DeVries 
6/3  Pam & Douglas  Frederick 
6/8  John & Kathleen Mayerhofer 
6/14  John & Bobbi Drafall 
6/15  Rick & Julie Castel 
6/15  Nancy & Craig Dvorak 
6/21  Wayne & Sue Goers 
6/25 Keith & Debbie Nelson 
6/26 Roger & Betty Orkfritz 
6/27 Sharon & John Kothe 
6/28 Andre & Julie Michel 
6/30 Kenneth & Nancy  
  Kemnitz  
 
 

If we have missed your birthday or 

anniversary, or have the wrong 

information, please call the church 

Trinity Ev. Lutheran Church  

11008 N. Church Street 

Huntley, IL 60142 


